MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 
ON TUESDAY 30th MAY 2011 – NO. 41
Present: 
Cllr. Simmons, Chairman, Cllr. Findlay, Cllr. Harvey and District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence.
Councillors are reminded of their duty to consider all aspects of equal opportunities, crime prevention, unlawful discrimination, and other best practice when making decisions at the meeting.
1. Apologies:
County Cllr. Richard Hobbs.
2. Public Participation:

There were no members of the public present.
3. Declaration of Personal and Prejudicial Interests:

                        No interests were declared.

4. Minutes of the meeting on 15th March 2011:
These were approved and signed.
5. Reports from and Referrals to District & County Cllrs:
District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence reported that he is now the Chairman of the West Area Committee.
6. Communications relating to previous minutes:
All relevant communications had been circulated prior to the meeting.
7. Other communications:

A letter of resignation dated 23rd May was received from Mr. Tim Twynam with immediate effect.
Cllr. Simmons reported that Mr. Reid from Reid Barn, Aston Holdings had contacted him expressing an interest in joining the Parish Council. Mr. Reid is due to go on holiday tomorrow and Cllr. Simmons suggested he and Cllr. Harvey arrange to meet with  him on his return and also suggest he attends the meeting on the 20th June.  All agreed with this suggestion.

Cllr. Hardy asked that if Mr. Reid is prepared to join the Council

could he be an elected member to take up the current vacancy created by Mr. Twynam.  Unfortunately this is not possible as the last date for nominations is the 14th June and Mr. Reid will be on holiday.

All other communications had been circulated prior to the meeting
8. Frequency of Council meetings:
Cllr. Simmons proposed shorter monthly meetings for the Council from now on in an effort to minimize emails and discuss and agree matters around a table. Whenever possible planning applications will also be considered at meetings. All Cllrs. were in agreement with this proposal.  The first of the additional meetings will be on 20th June, no meeting in August, then October 13th and December 15th. All other meetings remain as planned.
Cllr. Hardy asked that when the Clerk forwards emails from outside agencies she indicates whether or not action is required and in what form.

The Clerk informed the Council that in future she will carry out her duties for the Parish Council between Monday and Thursday each week unless something urgent requires attention in the remaining days of the week.

9. Current status of planning applications:
Mill Cottage, Mill Lane 11/00297/FUL )



passed 06.04.11


“
    “        11/00298/LBC )

The Dairy, Bearley Road 11/00580/TREE



passed 12.05.11

7 Bearley Road 11/00358/FUL




passed 18.05.11

Tiggers Place, 6 Bearley Road 11/00372/FUL


passed 18.05.11
10. Items for consideration at the next meeting.
Cllr. Simmons has prepared a draft of his recommendations 



and will circulate them to Cllrs. for consideration.
No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00 p.m.

The next meeting will be at the Guild Hall at 7.00 p.m. on Monday 20th June 2011
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